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`)Publications must be mule, 
and scattered like the leaves of autumn. 
These silent messengers are enlightening and 
molding the minds of thdusands in every country 
and in every clime." Re ew and Herald, Nov. 21, 1878. Missionary Magazine Campaign 

Begins April 4 



_THE PRESIDENT'S PAGE 

Dear Friends, 

With the Mid-America Union Session in the immediate future, I felt 
that you might like to know how the delegates are chosen. Maybe a 
comparison would help. The Conference Organization serves the churches 
and the membership of the conference. Therefore, the delegates to a 
conference session are chosen by the churches. Laypersons are in the 
majority on this list. The Union 
Conference serves the local conference 
organization and its ministry. Therefore, 
the Union Session delegates are chosen 
by the local conference executive 
committee, with ministerial personnel 
in the majority. Any suggestions that 
non-delegates may have to offer should 
be channeled through any lay delegate, 
ministerial delegate or directly through 
the local conference administration. 

Let me share another concern. At 
the 1980 Annual Council of the General 
Conference, our world leader, Neal 
Wilson, called for a worldwide PRAYER 
OFFENSIVE. We are asking every 
member in Mid-America to join in this 
project beginning April 4. Every church 

member can participate in this. All 

can pray. Here are some reasons that should encourage all to join in this 
worldwide PRAYER OFFENSIVE: 

1. The desperate need of lost humanity. (Eighty percent of the world population is 
non-Christian.) 

2. We must broaden our view of a finished work in the world. 
3. This effort will bring about a tremendous unifying effect on the church. 
4. All can participate. 
5. Prayer brings a great blessing to the one praying as well as to others. 
6. Everyone in the world would be prayed for during this project. 
7. This will give invitation to the Holy Spirit to do a greater work—even to the area of 

miracles. 

Prayer opens the way for God himself to do His work in and through 
us. "The Holy Spirit will come to all who are begging for the bread of life to 
give to their neighbors." Christian Service, page 252. 

Between our impotence and God's omnipotence intercession is the 
blessed link. There are 26 countries with a total of some 60 million where the 
church has not yet reached. Even in the United States over 40 percent of the 

3,370 counties are yet unentered as far as organized work is concerned. 

"God's people should make mighty intercession to Him for help now." 
Evangelism, page 704. 

"It is a part of God's plan to grant us, in answer to the prayer of faith, 
that which He would not bestow did we not thus ask." Great Controversy, 
page 525. 

Let us unite in this ongoing PRAYER OFFENSIVE that begins April 4. If 
we all join in a wholehearted manner we shall see miracles happen. 

Cordially, 

Ellsworth S. Reile, President 
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Cowering in Their Closets! 
By Lawrence Maxwell 

Cowering in their closets! That's the way the disciples spent the Sabbath after the crucifixion—trembling 

in fear, frightened by the priests! But the priests were so scared of them they were over in Pilate's office 

begging for a band of armed soldiers to protect them from the disciples! 

How different that day might have been! 

The disciples could have spent that Sabbath going up and down the streets of Jerusalem, boldly inviting 

everyone to come out Sunday morning to see the resurrection. 

They knew Jesus was going to rise again, didn't they? Certainly Jesus had told them so often enough! He 

had given them an entire series of prophecies leading up to that sublime event, and by Sabbath morning every 

one of those prophecies had been fulfilled, excepting only the resurrection itself. 

The disciples could have stood on the temple steps all day Sabbath and proclaimed to the crowds 

attending the Passover that Jesus had said He would be arrested—and He was. He had said that He would be 

condemned—and He was. He had said He would be scourged—and He was. He had said He would be 

crucified—and He was. He had said He would die—and He had. Then they could have climaxed their 

astonishing discourse with the ringing declaration, "He said He would rise again on the third day—and He will! 

Come out to the tomb tomorrow morning and see Jesus return from the dead!" 

They could have! Why didn't they? 

They could have spoken of the strange darkness Friday afternoon, and of the earthquake that had 

opened so many ancient graves. They could have pointed to the veil of the temple still hanging in plain view, 

torn in two from top to bottom. "These are signs that the Lord is doing a mighty work in our day," they could 

have said. They could have—. 

Because they didn't, the resurrection—undoubtedly the most significant, the most exciting event of all 

history—was observed by just a small handful of heathen soldiers who didn't know what was happening and 

willingly accepted bribes an hour later to say it never did happen. 

There might have been a hundred thousand people out there to see the resurrection, if only the 

disciples had believed! If only they had told others the wonderful message Jesus had given them! 

Tragically, these same disciples, even after they had seen the resurrected Christ and talked and eaten 

with Him, finding themselves a few weeks later on the shore of Galilee, said to one another, "We don't have 

any special message to give to the world, and to make sure no one asks us, let's go fishing." 

How tragic! How incomprehensibly shortsighted! We feel like getting behind those disciples and giving 

them a shove, don't we? We want to tell them, "Get on out there and tell everyone the wonderful things you 

know." 

But are we inclined to say the same thing they said, that we don't have anything special to tell the world, 

and we hope no one asks? 

What a message we Adventists have! We have prophecy upon prophecy pointing to the coming of 

Christ! We have a message, straight from Jesus, about healing and good health. We have a message from Jesus 

about forgiveness and a new life in Christ. We can tell people why they are in the world and what it is coming 

to. We can tell them that Jesus is coming again soon to set up an everlasting kingdom of peace and joy and 

righteousness, where there will be no pain or sorrow or crying, no crime or talk of war, and nothing will make 

anyone afraid. Oh, what a message! 

One very good way we can tell this wonderful message to the world is through the monthly visits of our 

missionary journals, These Times, Signs of the Times, Message and El Centinela. 

Tactfully written and beautifully illustrated, these journals tell Christ's last message for time's last hour. 

Every article is centered in Jesus. Every page reveals the love of Jesus. Every issue tells of the soon return of 

Jesus. This year, as never before, let's do what the disciples in the beginning failed to do. Let's tell everyone 

everywhere that Jesus is coming back. Through the pages of these marvelous soulwinning journals, let us reach 

out and win thousands to Christ this year. 

Lawrence Maxwell is editor of Signs of the Times. 



Lonna Milburn 

_NORTH DAKOTA 	  
Constituency Votes 
To Continue DAA 

By Halle G. Crowson 

On Sunday, March 8, approximately 
100 appointed constituents met at 
Dakota Adventist Academy, listened 
to reports, and then voted their con-
victions. The Conference presidents, 
Ben Liebelt and George Liscombe, 
were chairmen of the meeting, with 
Mid-America Union officers, E. S. 
Reile, Harry Haas, and Lee Allen, to 
give counsel and provide information. 
After lengthy discussion which 
allowed time for all who wished to 
speak, the group voted to proceed 
with a strong school program. 

The constituents were agreed in 
their action that funds for operation 
must be gathered from non-
conference sources, such as an 
endowment program, increased 
enrollment, and specific donations, 
which would ensure a viable school 
operation. Those in attendance, made 
up of the appointed constituents and 
many other interested people, left 
with the determination to exert every 
effort in order to secure the necessary 
enrollment and funds for the opera-
tion of a sound Dakota Adventist 
Academy. A large number of students 
were in attendance and applauded 
loudly when the decision was made to 
continue. 

The principal, L. E. McClain, 
reported that students and faculty are 
enjoying an excellent school year with 
a wonderful school spirit in evidence. 

Halle G. Crowson is director of the Com-
munication Department of the Mid-
America Union. 

North Dakota Workers to 
New Areas 

By Ben J. Liebelt 

The Dennis Kaiser family has moved 
to the Minot-Bottineau district and 
report optimistically from their new 
field. Pastor Kaiser was born in North 
Dakota. His wife is from Lincoln, 
Nebraska. They were married in 1967.  

They started their ministry in North 
Dakota in 1974 in Bowman. They have 
also served in the Bowdon and Dickin-
son districts before moving to Minot. 

The Dennis Kaiser family. 

The Kaisers have three fine children, 
Clayton - 12, David - 8, and Sherri - 5. 
We pray the Lord's abundant blessings 
upon the ministry of these fine 
workers. 

Clarence Small, his wife Ginger, and 
six-year-old Chris are now pastoring 
the Carrington-New Home district. 
Previously they pastored the Killdeer-
Grassy Butte district. 

Clarence was born in Knoxville, 
Tennessee, and graduated with a 
Bachelor's degree in Communication 

Milburn Wins Outstanding 
Young North Dakotan 
Honors 

By Clarence Small 

Lonna Rae Mil-
burn, 29, Sabbath 
School superinten-
dent and member 
of the Grassy Butte 
Seventh-day Ad-
ventist Church, 
was named one of 
the North Dakota 
Jaycees' Five Out-
standing Young 

North Dakotans on January 24, 1981. 
Lonna lives in Dickinson where she is 
an Assistant Professor of Nursing at 
Dickinson State College. 

The winners of the Outstanding 
Young North Dakotan contest are 
selected on the basis of their achieve-
ment or contribution in any three of 13 
areas. Lonna chose her profession, her 
community activities and her church 
activities. Among other achievements, 
Lonna listed being a National League 
of Nurses accreditation visitor, writing 
a proposal for a four-year nursing pro-
gram at Dickinson State College, serv-
ing on various boards and committees, 
teaching CPR, and her church activi-
ties as Sabbath School leader and co-
ordinator. 

The final interviews and judging had 
been scheduled for Sabbath, January  

from S.M.C. in 1970. After a time he felt 
the call to the ministry and attended 
the seminary at Andrews. It was from 
there that they came to North Dakota. 

Pastor and Mrs. Clarence Small and Chris. 

Ginger also graduated from S.M.C. 
with a degree in office administration. 
Please join us in praying that these 
young workers may also have a fruitful 
ministry in their new area. 

Ben J. Liebelt is president of the North 
Dakota Conference. 

24, in Minot. For the first time in the 
history of the contest, a special inter-
view was set up for Lonna on Friday. 
When asked by the judges if her reli-
gion and Sabbath observance had hin-
dered her professional advancement, 
Lonna replied that she considered it a 
challenge. "Every time I run into this 
problem," she said, "I have an oppor-
tunity to tell someone else how I plan 
things with God and what He means to 
me." 

Lonna had thought about not even 
entering the Five Outstanding Young 
North Dakotans contest. But now she 
says she is glad she did. After the pre-
sentation banquet, with over a thou-
sand in attendance, Lonna called her 
dad, Lommie Tachenko, back in Grassy 
Butte. Lonnie said, "You know, you're 
probably our Esther there. 

Clarence Small pastors the Grassy Butte and 
Carrington churches. 

ATTENTION!! 

Please make plans now to attend camp 
meeting June 5-13. 

Outstanding preaching, music, instruc-
tion and inspiration is being planned. 

No part of your vacation plans can possi-
bly mean as much to you and your child-
ren as camp meeting. 

--Ben J. Liebelt 
President 

Ben J. 
Liebelt, 
Conference 
President. 
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_1OWA-MISSOURI 	  
Patriotism at Sunnydale 
By Greg Scull 

History was repeated and history 
was made on January 20,1981. The his-
tory repeated was the inauguration of 
Ronald Reagan. The history made was 
the release of the hostages from Iran. 
All over the world people were cele-
brating. Why shouldn't Sunnydale 
Academy? 

Dean Etling led the students and 
faculty in prayer and the singing of 
"America The Beautiful." Principal 
John Ward spoke of the importance of 
being a citizen of the land of the free. 
He also discussed the meaning of the 
flag, and pointed out that each color 
symbolizes a part of the American way 
of life. 

Some of the thirty different flags on 
display. 

Mrs. Iris Denison read the thrilling 
story of Major General Friedrich Wil-
helm Von Steuben, the man who 
turned George Washington's ragtag 
revolutionary army into a fighting 
force. Von Steuben wasn't an Ameri-
can citizen, but he had the spirit of 
freedom which is the backbone of our 
country. 

Thirty different flags of the United 
States, portraying the changes in our 
country, were waved and paraded 
through the chapel by the students to 
the singing of "You're a Grand Old 
Flag" followed by "The Star Spangled 
Banner," "When Johnny Comes 
Marching Home," and "We Have This 
Hope." 

The inauguration of Ronald Reagan 
as President of the United States was 
watched with a new awareness of what 
it means to be a citizen of the United 
States of America. 

Greg Scull is a student at Sunnydale 
Academy. 

New Pastors Arrive 
In Iowa-Missouri 
NEERGAARD COMES TO DES MOINES 

By Leslie Schmalzried 

Dan Neergaard and his family spent 
their first Sabbath in the Des Moines 
church on February 21. Dan is the son 
of Tony Neergaard who served as a 
minister in North Dakota and South 
Dakota and in other states. His mother  

was a teacher in the Seventh-day 
Adventist schools. 

Dan graduated from Lodi Academy 
in California, and attended Pacific 
Union College and the seminary at 
Andrews University. He entered the 
ministry in Oklahoma where he served 
for seven years before moving to Indi-
ana. Lynn Neergaard (nee Ries) 
attended Mt. Vernon Academy and 
Southern Missionary College. She has 
worked as a blood donor recruiter at 
Hinsdale Hospital in Illinois, and has 
been employed in public relations 
and as personnel director in other 
companies. 

The Neergard family: Lynn, Ryan, Dan, 
and Lori. 

The Neergaards have two children, 
Lori, 5, and Ryan, 3 months. The Neer-
gaards have come to Des Moines from 
Madison, Wisconsin. We welcome 
them, and feel that God has richly 
blessed the Des Moines church in 
bringing them to us. 

Leslie Schmalzried is communication secre-
tary for the Des Moines church. 

KING IN OSCEOLA DISTRICT 

By Robert Peck 

Pastor and Mrs. George King have 
accepted an invitation to serve the 
Osceola, Iowa district. The Kings have 
lived in Iowa for four years while 
George worked for the Christian 
Record Braille Foundation. They have 
previously served in Nebraska, Kansas, 
Missouri and Africa. 

The King family. 

Pastor and Mrs. King are both gradu-
ates of Union College and Nebraska 
State Teachers College, Kearney. They 
have one son, Mike, who is a student at 
the Des Moines church school. We 
extend a warm welcome to the Kings 
as they undertake their responsibilities 
in their new assignment. 

LeMERT IN DAVENPORT 

Scott LeMert and his wife, Dorothy, 
have recently moved to the Daven-
port, Iowa district where Scott has 
accepted the position of pastor. Scott 
was born and raised in North Dakota, 
and attended Union College where he 
met Dorothy. He has an M.S. degree in 
religion, and Dorothy has a B.S. degree 
in medical technology. 

The LeMert family: Dorothy, Shawn, 
Scott, and Heather. 

The Le Merts enjoy gardening, read-
ing, and people, among other things. 
They have two children, Heather, 5, 
and Shawn, 3. 

Scott will be working with John Van 
Denburgh in a series of evangelistic 
meetings to begin later this month in 
his district. 

BOWEN IN AVA DISTRICT 

Bruce Bowen has become pastor of 
the Ava, Missouri district. Bruce, his 
wife, Jetta, and their sons, David, 3, and 
Marvin, 5 months, come to us from the 
Oregon Conference. Bruce was born 
and raised in Colorado. He attended 

The Bowen family: Jetta, Marvin, Bruce, 
and David. 

Union College and Andrews Univer-
sity for his ministerial training. We wish 
God's blessings on the Bowens as they 
work for Him in the Iowa-Missouri 
Conference and particularly in the 
newly dedicated Ava church. 

Robert Peck is the secretary of the Iowa-
Missouri Conference. 
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-IOWA-MISSOURI 	  
A Spiritual Feast 
Experienced 

By Rozella Mattingly 

The rainy season was coming to an 
end, bringing lovely weather in the 
beautiful mountain valley of Hondu-
ras, Central America, when I arrived at 
Hospital Adventista in the village of 
Valle de Angeles. I was on a medical 
records consulting assignment with 
the Adventist Volunteer Service Corps 
for one month. 

My volunteer experience was most 
rewarding. I had the joy of watching 
earnest young people, many newly 
baptized, participating in the Sabbath 
School, church service, and other 
meetings including a Pathfinder inves-
titure. Their musical and speaking tal-
ents made the services a spiritual feast 
in spite of the language barrier. It was 
exciting to hear of so many baptisms, 
and to see church services with many 
new visitors every week until, on the 
last Sabbath, the seating was all taken, 
and standing room spilled out on the 
sidewalk with the doors open! What a 
thrill to see God's work of missions in 
action, especially when one considers 
that this was an unentered area five 
years ago. 

Another thrill was watching the tre-
mendous giving of long-term volun-
teers at the hospital. Along with their  

willingness to work long hours and 
give of their expertise, I also found 
them generous in financial giving, and, 
most important, they demonstrated a 
genuine love and caring for the 
people—giving Bible studies when bi-
lingual skills permitted, and providing 
transportation to church and to the 
hospital. They showed Christian love 
in so many situations. 

While the hospital systems operate 
somewhat differently than in the 
States, I feel the suggestions and new 
procedures I was able to bring them 
in medical records, admitting, and 
secretarial areas will be useful to the 
hospital and the workers. 

Rozella Mattingly is the treasurer of the 
Ruthven, Iowa church. 

Susie Has a Century 
Celebration 

By Lyle Davis 

Susie Cornelius, oldest member of 
the Waterloo, Iowa church, celebrated 
her 100th birthday on November 18, 
1980. At an open house held in her 
honor, Susie received a special gift 
created by the students of the Water-
loo Seventh-day Adventist elementary 
school—a holder to fit over the head 
of her bed, with pockets for slippers, 
glasses, letters, and so forth. The  

church family gave Susie a lovely 
basket of fresh fruit, and presented a 
history of her spiritual life entitled, 
"This Is Your Life." 

Susie Cornelius receiving the fruit basket 
given by church members. 

Susie joined the Adventist church in 
Waterloo in 1935, and since then has 
shared Bible studies with many people 
and often served as the Dorcas leader. 
Susie attends Sabbath services as often 
as possible. When she can't attend, she 
faithfully sends her tithes and offer-
ings. Susie lived to celebrate her 100th 
birthday only through her strong faith 
in God. She loves to talk about Jesus, 
and is longing for His soon return. 

Lyle Davis is pastor of the Waterloo, Iowa 
church. 

_SOUTH DAKOTA 	  
Report From Pine Ridge 

The Pine Ridge Mission Board met at 
the Payabya Indian Mission on Febru-
ary 24. Attending from the Mid-
America Union were Ellsworth Reile, 
president, and Lee Allen, associate 
treasurer. The report given by school 
principal, Jay Roberts, indicated steady 
progress in many areas. The present 
enrollment stands at 34. More students 
will be enrolling in a few days. 

A crash program of special educa-
tion to aid students with reading and 
math problems has been instituted 
under the direction of Vicky Tressler, 
a Task Force worker. Each student in 
this section gets special attention and, 
upon reaching the required level of 
competence, the student is given work 
in the category of his grade level. 

Orville Poore, district pastor, 
reported the baptism of eight Indians, 
seven of whom are teenagers. At pres-
ent five adults are preparing for bap-
tism and a branch Sabbath School will 
be organized at Red Shirt Village in the 
near future. 

Five of the Indian youth are now 
attending the Holbrook Vocational 
School in Arizona. The Mission would 
be able to send more of our youth 
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there if it could find more sponsors. 
The cost of $260 a year is very low in 
comparison to our other schools. 
There are also some material needs 
like large folding tables, a gas welder 
with cutting edges, bedding and cloth-
ing. For further information write to 
Jay Roberts, P.O. Box 380, Pine Ridge, 
SD 57770 or call (605) 867-5490. 

J. G. Nikkels is director of the Department 
of Communication of the South Dakota 
Conference. 

Five-day Plan 
In Pierre 

By William L. Wood 

Thirty-five smokers participated in a 
Five-day Plan to Stop Smoking held in 
the Richard Kneip Building in Pierre, 
South Dakota, at the request of the 
South Dakota Department of Social 
Services. It was held for state office 
workers, many of whom work in an 
open office concept. The department 
co-sponsored the plan, and advertised 
and promoted it. 

Lynn Schlisner, pastor of the Pierre 
church, and James Szana, a dentist, 
directed the program. Other church 
members acted as greeters, passed out  

literature, operated the projector and 
served juice. A follow-up meeting was 
held to further strengthen the partici-
pants' decision to stop smoking, and 
they were asked to evaluate the plan. 
One lady appreciated the personal 

Pastor Lynn Schlisner holds up a lemon to 
illustrate how the sight and smell of 
tobacco reacts on our senses. 

concern and help given to her. A cou-
ple said they had no intention to quit, 
but after the first meeting they saw the 
importance and quit. They have sev-
eral friends who would like to partici-
pate in the next Five-day Plan. 

William L. Wood is director of the Temper-
ance Department of the South Dakota 
Conference. 



_K ANSAS-NEER ASK A 	  
Baby Dedication and 
Baptism 

By Dale Culbertson 

Trophies were presented to the 
Lord at St. Francis, February 14. Mary 
Jo Ginsil, Jenelle Hagelgantz, Chris-
topher Marshall, and Joseph Luckiesh 
were presented to the Lord through a 

Left to Right: Mr. and Mrs. Don Marshall 
and Christopher. Mrs. Patty Ginsil and 
Mary Jo, Pastor and Mrs. Mark Luckiesh 
and Joseph, and Mr. and Mrs. Calvin 
Hagelgantz and Janelle. 

dedicatory service conducted by Elder 
Dale Culbertson. Mary Jo's mother 
Patty Ginsil had chosen the same day 
to be united with God's Remnant 

Church through the rite of baptism. 
Pastor Mark Luckiesh performed the 
baptismal ceremony. 

Pastor Mark Luckiesh and Patty Ginsil fol-
lowing her baptism. 

Following a fellowship lunch pre-
pared by the ladies of the church, an 
afternoon meeting was held to discuss 
stewardship principles and to further 
explain the concepts of the Personal 
Giving Plan. 

Dale Culbertson is director of communica-
tion for the Kansas-Nebraska Conference. 

Philosda Alumni 

By Naomi Shelton 

The second annual Philosda Alumni 
weekend will be held at Camp Tall 
Oaks, 8 miles west of Bonner Springs, 
Kansas, April 17-19. This is for all who 
have been a member of Philosda, and 
their families. For information, contact 
Naomi Shelton, Box 4072, Overland 
Park, Kansas, 66204, or call (913) 888-
8573. 

Naomi Shelton is regional director of Mo-
Kan Philosda. 

Disaster Preparedness 

Disaster Preparedness is the theme 
of many planning sessions across our 
conference. Four-year-old Stuart Wol-
zen of Hastings carried boxes of supp-
lies to help the Central Federation to 
prepare their disaster van. The Adams 
County chapter of American Red 
Cross is supplying disaster plans to 
facilitate rescue and assistance in time 
of need, according to Mary Orr of the 
Central Federation. 

Left to right: Lee Thompson, Sue Moon, 
Harvey Meier, Hulda Roper, Wes Welch, 
Melvin Northrup, and Joe Phillips of the 
American Red Cross. 

In Lincoln, Nebraska, a disaster-
preparedness meeting was held Feb-
ruary 4, to coordinate services and 
establish a chain of command in times 
of disaster. Representatives of the 
American Red Cross, SDA Ham Radio 
Club, Good Neighbor Center, and the 
Conference were present. The SDA 
Ham Radio Club would be responsible 
for communication within and with-
out the affected area. They would con-
tact families of missing, handle all 
disaster information, and communi-
cate needs for goods. 

Disaster preparedness is vital in our 
conferance where tornado alerts 
become disaster realities. 

Endowment Fund 

By Teddric Mohr and Walter Howard 

The Kansas-Nebraska Conference 
now has ONE academy endowment 
fund. At a recent meeting of the con-
ference executive committee, it was 
voted to expand the academy endow-
ment plan to include not only Enter-
prise Academy, but also College View 
Academy and Platte Valley Academy. 

At the triennial meeting of the Kan-
sas Conference constituency in April 
1979, it was voted to establish an 
endowment fund. All of the interest 
income from the fund is remitted 
monthly directly to the academy oper-
ating expenses. At the present, Enter-
prise Academy is receiving more than 
$3,000.00 monthly from the fund. 

Under the expanded plan which in-
cludes all three academies, donors 
will indicate which academy is to 
benefit from their gift. Careful records  

will be kept so that each academy 
operating expense fund will receive 
precisely the amount of income 
earned by its gifts. 

Watch for more information con-
cerning the academy endowment 
fund, or write to Teddric Mohr, 3440 
Urish Rd., Topeka, Kansas 66604 or 
Walter Howard, Box 6037, Lincoln, 
Nebraska 68506. 

Teddric Mohr and Walter Howard are sec-
retaries of the Kansas-Nebraska Adventist 
Association. 

Teacher Inservice Meetings 

By Dwight Mayberry 

During Janurary and February, the 
Department of Education held area 
meetings for elementary teachers at 

Billie Jean Peckham (left), associate 
superintendent of schools, is assisted by 
Esther Allen, Fort Scott teacher, in illus-
trating learning centers. 

Hutchinson, Kansas City, Scottsbluff, 
Grand Island, and Omaha. Mel North-
rup, associate education director of 
the Mid-America Union Conference, 
presented a review of the small schools 
program. Billie Jean Peckham, Kansas-
Nebraska associate superintendent of 
schools, presented various items of 
curriculum, with a special part on 
learning centers and state history 
laboratories. Dwight Mayberry, super-

., 
• 

Charleen Wickizer, teacher at Hutchin-
son, demonstrates her "idea to share." 

intendent of schools, presented the 
devotional with administrative con-
cerns and promotion of Adventist 
education. 

The Home and School Association 
provided a luncheon at each location. 

Dwight Mayberry is superintendent of 
schools for the Kansas-Nebraska 
Conference. 
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Valentine Banquet 

"You are invited to a Valentine Ban-
quet at 5 p.m. in the SDA Elementary 
School on Sunday, February 15." This 
invitation was extended to only a 
select group: the Hutchinson elemen-
tary school students and their parents. 

First through fourth grade students sing-
ing during the program following the Val-
entine Banquet. 

A wonderful evening began in the 
beautifully decorated, wide hallway 
where the tables were arranged. The 
decorations were of the traditional red 
and white colors that we associate with 
that special day of love. About one 
hundred parents and students partici-
pated in the delicious banquet meal 
which was served by Maplewood 
Acadamy students. 

The elementary school band. 

A program was presented by the ele-
mentary school students. It consisted 
of songs, poems, piano solos, band and 
choir numbers, and three numbers by 
the audience members. 

Gifts of appreciation were pres-
ented to the teachers, Bruce Naustdal, 
Harriet Anderson, Sharon Wreed, and 
to employees, Nadine Naustdal and 
Sandy Newland. 

The final event of the evening was an 
audience sing-a-long conducted by 
Steven Zork, a Maplewood Academy 
music teacher. Words of the songs 
were distributed and smiles were on 
many faces during the singing of "Let 
Me Call You Sweetheart," "You Are 
My Sunshine," and "A Perfect Day." 

It was an evening of companionable 
fellowship for the parents and 
teachers. Much appreciation goes to 
the Home and School Association 
leaders for working with the united 
purpose of preparing our children 
for the daily walk with God toward a 
heavenly home. 

Crookston Pathfinders Try 
Winter Camping 
By George Dailey and 

Lauri Pokrzywinski 

Recently the Crookston Pathfinders 
went on a winter campout to a remote 
log cabin in Beltrami Island State 
Forest. The boys went one weekend, 
and the girls another. A toboggan and 
backpacks were used to move all the 
gear to and from the cabin. The boys 
carried in a good supply of wood for 
the barrel stove. Much of the wood 
had been cut by beavers. 

As the groups explored and went on 
nature hikes, they observed the signs 
and tracks of twelve different animals, 
saw five different birds, collected sam-
ples of nine different trees and shrubs, 
and one type of fungi. They also 
observed what deer eat during winter 
and where they sleep. They saw where 
a ruffed grouse dived into the snow 
and spent the night well insulated 
from the colder above-ground 
temperatures. They saw the beavers' 
pantry frozen in the ice. Mr. Mink 
wrote his story in the snow, visiting 
every hole along his path. Mr. Mouse 
burrowed under the snow to escape 
his enemies. They visited Mr. Fisher's 
residence in an abandoned beaver 
house. The timber wolves serenaded 
every night and well into the morning. 
A raven flew over as the boys were 
leaving. Two mice shared the cabin, 
and the girls named them Shorty and 
Sam. 

Winter camping was an enjoyable 
experience that the boys and girls 
would like to repeat. 

George Dailey and Lauri Pokrzywinski are 
leaders of the Crookston Pathfinders. 

Five-day Plan Clinic 
Held in Dodge Center 
By Betty Knudson 

The Dodge Center Church was most 
happy for the opportunity to conduct 
a Five-day Plan to Stop Smoking in 
conjunction with the Community Edu-
cation program in Dodge Center. 

Pastor Tim Pierce, David and Debby 
Christenson, and Doctor Jack Victo-
rino of the West Side Clinic in Dodge 
Center, conducted the program. Ten 
people attended and nine were victor-
ious over the smoking habit. We praise 
God for their victories. 

Helping with the Five-day Plan was a 
"first" for David and Debby. They 
reported it was fun and a most reward-
ing experience. 

Dodge Center Opens 
Community Service Center 
By A. C. Carlson 

Fifty-five registered guests attended 
the opening of the Community Service 
Center at Dodge Center on Wednes-
day, March 4. Director Camille McNei-
lus, with her assistant, Grace McNeil us, 
and helpers Eleanor Christenson, 
Vivian Naylor, Mary Jones, and Lois 
Nelson, have given timeless assistance 
enabling the center to open. 

Pastor Pierce, Grace McNeilus, Camille 
McNeilus, and Eleanore Christenson at 
opening of Center at Dodge Center. 

The center is located on a busy main 
street corner. The door opens to a 
wall papered entrance with pulled 
back drapes on the corner windows, 
outlined with hanging plants. Three 
shelved rooms divide the clothing into 
children's, teen's, and adult's. 

The center is open to the public on 
Thursdays from 1 to 5 p.m. Tuesday is 
work day when many ladies from the 
community come and help Camille 
and her assistants prepare for 
Thursday. 

Camille McNeilus with guests at Center 
opening. 

Camille began this service as a pri-
vate enterprise, naming it Kiddies 
Klothes Kloset. She had such a fantastic 
response from individuals and organi-
zations that she outgrew one room, 
then two rooms. Her husband, Linden, 
continued to encourage and help her, 
says Camille. Then church members 
responded, plus community person-
nel, enabling the center to expand to 
its present prominent location. From 
15 to 20 people receive help from the 
center every week, says the leader. 

Clara Hansen is the communication secre-
tary of the Hutchinson Church. 

Betty Knudson is communication secretary 	A. C. Carlson is director of the Lay Activities 
for the Dodge Center Church. 	 Department of the Minnesota Conference. 
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Pastor Accepts New Duties 

By R. A. McCumber 

Pastor and Mrs. Ervin Furne have 
accepted the invitation of the execu-
tive committee of the Rocky Mountain 
Conference to pastor the Montrose 
and Nucla churches in Colorado. They 
have been serving the Cheyenne and 
Pine Bluffs churches in Wyoming, and 
at one time served the Alamosa and 
Rifle Districts in Colorado. They are 
both graduates of Mile High Academy 
in Denver and Union College in Lin-
coln, Nebraska. 

Pastor Ervin Fume and family. 

We welcome the Furnes to their new 
responsibilities and pray God's richest 
blessings as they minister to the fine 
congregations in Nucla and Montrose. 

R. A. McCumber is director of the Com-
munication Department of the Colorado 
Conference. 

Communication Workshops 

By R. A. McCumber 

We are expecting Seventh-day 
Adventist churches to be more promi-
nent in the newspapers, on radio and 
television, and in every possible way 
brought to the attention of the general 
public. If communication secretaries 
in the Colorado and New Mexico por-
tion of the Rocky Mountain Confer-
ence follow the instruction given by 
Halle Crowson, Communication 
Director of the Mid-America Union 
Conference, public relations for the 
church will improve. A series of eight 
workshops was conducted by Pastor 
Crowson, with four more to come in 
the Wyoming portion of the confer-
ence in April and May. 

Some of our workshops were 
attended by pastors and communica-
tion secetaries only. Two exceptions 
made for very interesting workshops --
in the Arkansas Valley church at Swink, 
Colorado an aggressive communica-
tion secretary, Linda Trujillo, insisted 
that the entire church board accom-
pany her to the workshop. Now the 
whole church board knows what to 
expect from Linda as the communica-
tion secretary, and they are much bet-
ter informed as to what she expects 
from them. 

In the Colorado Springs church the 
invitation was extended to the entire 
congregation to attend an afternoon 
workshop. More than 35 persons, with 
a keen interest in communication 
skills, attended the meeting along with 
pastors and communication secretar-
ies. "We are always pleased when 
people want to improve their com-
munication skills, because whether we 
realize it or not, we are all communica-
tors," stated Crowson. 

Many of the communication secre-
taries take very seriously the responsi-
bility given them by their local 
congregations and have enrolled in a 
correspondence course to further 
their skills as communicators. 

R. A. McCumber is director of the Com-
munication Department of the Rocky 
Mountain Conference. 

New Department Organized 
at Eden Valley 

By R. A. McCumber 

A Health Education and Community 
Relations Department has been estab-
lished at Eden Valley Institute under 
the direction of Linda Tatum. Mrs. 
Tatum formerly served as administra-
tor of the Health Conditioning Center. 

The new department, working 
closely with the personal ministries 
leader of the Eden Valley Church, will 
be preparing and conducting health 
education programs in the surround-
ing communities. Some of the pro-
grams offered are: Five-day Plans to 
Stop Smoking, cooking schools, 
weight management, stress control, 
cancer prevention workshops and 
heartbeat seminars. 

To facilitate this activity, three health 
evangelism teams have been organ-
ized and trained to conduct these 
programs and follow up the interests 
generated. 

To date, two cooking schools and 
two Five-day Plans have been con- 

COLORADO WEST 
May 26-30 

Assembly of God Camp 
Ground 
Cedaredge, Colorado 

Special Guests: 
Bob Olson—White Estates 
M. C. Torkelsen—General 
Conference Vice-president 
Dan Matthews—Faith for 
Today 
Roger Bothwell—Loma 
Linda University 
E. S. Reile—President, Mid-
America Union 

ducted by these teams. Stress control, 
weight management and heartbeat 
programs are scheduled for the spring 
and early summer. 

These programs and services are 
made available to schools, churches, 
businesses and communities upon 
request. Eden Valley Institute is happy 
to cooperate with Adventist churches 
in making these programs and services 
available to their respective 
communities. 

R.A. McCumber is director of the Com-
munication Department of the Rocky 
Mountain Conference. 

Clarks Join Eden 
Valley Staff 

By Linda Tatum 

Loella E. Clark, M.D., F.A.A.F.P., and 
her husband, Glenn, have joined the 
staff at Eden Valley Institute, Loveland, 
Colorado, from the Monument Valley 
Seventh-day Adventist Hospital in 
Utah. 

Dr. Clark is conducting her family 
practice, surgery and obstetrics at the 
newly-established Eden Valley Medi-
cal Clinic. She is also thestaff physician 
for the Health Conditioning Center. 

Loella and Glenn have two sons, 
John, 17, and Ralph, 14. 

Dr. Clark is a 1970 graduate of Union 
College, where she completed her 
undergraduate work and is a 1973 
graduate of Loma Linda University 
School of Medicine. She was in group 
practice and surgery in Newton, Kan-
sas before serving at Monumnet 
Valley. 

Glenn's training is in the medical 
technology field. His main interest is 
in inventing, and currently he is inves-
tigating the uses of solar energy. He 
is operating the bakery and country 
store at Eden Valley. 

Linda Tatum is director of the Community 
Relations Department at Eden Valley 
Institute. 

WYOMING 
July 28-August 2 

Mill Springs Camp 
Casper, Wyoming 

Special Guests: 
Brad and Olive Braley— 
Voice of Prophecy 
Musicians 
Norm Matiko—Voice of 
Prophecy 
Herald Habenicht, M.D.— 
Health Educator, Andrews 
University 

ROCKY MOUNTAIN CONFERENCE CAMP MEETING 

COLORADO WEST 
June 9-13 

Campion Academy 
Loveland, Colorado 

Special Guests: 
Roland Hegstad—Editor, 
Liberty magazine 
Mervyn Maxwell— 
Andrews University 
R. E. Finney—Spirit of 
Prophecy Educator 
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By Lauren Cantor 

Charlotte Peery 

_HOSP1TALR 
Charlotte Peery Joins 
Shawnee Staff 

Shawnee Mis-
sion Medical Cen-
ter recently hired 
Charlotte Peery for 
the newly created 
position of CPR 
(cardio pulmonary 
resuscitation) co-
ordinator. 

Among her 
duties, Ms. Peery is 

responsible for ensuring that at least 95 
percent of the hospital's 1,400 
employees are CPR certified at all 
times. 

In addition, the CPR coordinator is 
in charge of training classes for the 
public. She will offer CPR classes at 
SMMC and will even go to interested 
businesses and industries to conduct 
training sessions. 

Ms. Peery is certified as a CPR 
instructor by both the American Heart 
Association and the International Red 

Eleven Union Seniors 
Accepted to LLU Medical 
School 

Of 15 applicants from Union College 
to the Loma Linda University School of 
Medicine, 11, or 73 percent, have been 
accepted. 

This 73 percent acceptance rate is 
"extremely high," according to Dr. 
John Wagner, academic dean. It com-
pares favorably with a 46 percent 
acceptance rate from all Adventist col-
leges and universities in the United 
States combined. 

Those bound for Loma Linda are: 
Glen R. Albertson, Superior, Mon-
tana; Mark D. Bauer, Loma Linda, Cali-
fornia; Lisa D. Cushing, Loveland, 
Colorado; Steven D. Dick, Belle 
Fourche, South Dakota; Robert L. 
Dupper, Ft. Collins, Colorado; Ken-
neth W. Houchin, Salina, Kansas; Tim 
E. Mercer, Merriam, Kansas; Donald E. 
Russell, West Covina, California; Hua 
C. Sim, Sarawak, Malaysia; Paul R. 
Sturges, Turlock, California; and Kraig 
M. Wangsnes, St. Hilare, Minnesota. 

Students, Faculty Hold 
Vigil for Atlanta Dead 

"We, as Christians with a direct line 
to God, should be the first to offer our 
spiritual support," says Butch Dyson, 
junior theology major at Union 
College. 

To voice that support to the people 
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Cross. She is a certified emergency 
medical technician and she recently 
received her degree in medical tech-
nology from Maplewood College. She 
is currently working on a bachelor's 
degree in sociology at William Jewell 
College. 

Ms. Peery has worked as a rescue 
squad paramedic and as a restorative 
therapist for a nursing home. She 
joined SMMC as CPR Coordinator 
February 16. 

Persons interested in taking a CPR 
class at SMMC or in having Ms. Peery 
teach a class at their business should 
call her at 676-2297. 

Lauren Cantor is communications coordi-
nator of Shawnee Mission Medical Center. 

Medical Center Building 
Costs Reduced 

A $20,000 reduction in the construc-
tion costs of the new Moberly 
Regional Medical Center has been 
announced by the general contractors 
for the facility. 

William H. Dunn, one of the pro- 

of Atlanta, Georgia, now facing the cri-
sis of 20 dead and missing black chil-
dren, Butch helped organize a day of 
fasting and prayer. On Wednesday, 
February 25, over 30 people gathered 
to pray for the families of the missing 
children, those helping with the inves-
tigation, and those who have been 
committing the acts. 

"These are not just 20 people held 
captive like the hostages in Iran," says 
Dyson, "they are 20 dead children. 
And people need to realize the 
situation." 

There were 166 students, faculty and 
staff who showed their support by 
signing a statement of their willingness 
to spend one day fasting and praying. 

"We weren't just praying for an end 
to the situation," says Dyson, "we were 
praying that the families would realize 
that God was not responsible for these 
happenings, and that they might come 
to know God through this crisis. 

Homecoming Weekend 

April 16-19 

Jesse Dittberner and James Aitken, speakers 

Honor Classes: 1931, 1941, 1956, 1971 

Golden Cords — Campus Hordes 

Music — Inspiration — Fellowship 

ject's contractors, reports that con-
struction will cost $20,000 less than the 
original contract price of $10,305,000. 
Earlier, the contractors returned 
$17,040 to the medical center from sav-
ings realized in the purchase of build-
ing materials. 

"These days of high inflation make it 
nearly impossible for large construc-
tion projects of this type to be com-
pleted under budget," says MRMC 
Administrator Jim Culpepper. "We're 
happy that the medical center project 
can be an exception to the rule." 

Sale of the existing hospitals in Mob-
erly is expected to raise $500,000 for 
the new medical center. Another 
$770,000 has been contributed or 
pledged by individuals, corporations, 
and foundations. 

MRMC South, formerly Woodland 
Hospital, has been sold to Westlake 
Hardware and the clinic portion of the 
Woodland site will be remodeled into 
the Westlake corporation offices. A 
use for the remaining portion of the 
hospital has not been announced. 
MRMC North, formerly Community 
Memorial Hospital, has not been sold. 

_WEDDINGS__ 
Meade-Pyatt 

Janelle Jo Meade and John Julian Pyatt 
were united in marriage on Oct. 26,1980, at 
the Alliance Church in Alliance, NE. 

The bride is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Roy Giles Meade of Alliance, and is a 1979 
graduate of Union College. The groom is 
the son of Attorney and Mrs. Robert Flem-
ing Pyatt of Chillicothe, MO, and is a con-
ductor with the Burlington Northern 
Railroad in Alliance. 

Davis-Newkirk 
Justine Davis and Garrett Newkirk were 

united in marriage on Thanksgiving after-
noon, 1980 in the Marceline, MO SDA 
church. Justine is Sabbath School Superin-
tendent and Treasurer of the church while 
Garrett is an elder and Lay Activities direc-
tor. The couple will make their home on 
a 125-acre farm near New Boston, MO. 
R. W. Gepford performed the ceremony. 

Roethler - Treible 
Sherri Roethler of Minneapolis, MN and 

Steve Treible of Loma Linda, California, 
were united in marriage on August 10,1980, 
at the Southview SDA Church. Pastors 
Richard Roethler and Robert Vandeman 
officiated at the service. Mr. and Mrs. Trei-
ble are living in Loma Linda where Steve is 
in his third year of dentistry. Sherri is teach-
ing at Mesa Grande Junior Academy near 
there. 

Richardson-Morrison 
Rhonda Richardson and Lance Morrison, 

both of O'Fallon, MO, were united in mar-
riage on December 7, 1980 at St. Louis Cen-
tral Church. The bride is the daughter of 
Gene and Evelyn Richardson of O'Fallon, 
and the groom is the son of Mrs. Morrison 
of Cleveland, OH. The couple resides in 
Houstonia, MO, where Lance is a literature 
evangelist. 

-UNION COLLEGE 
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Clark Willison and his wife Ann received a special award, 
THE CLARK WILLISON MEDALLION, at a recent chapel service 
at Union College. This medallion honors Elder Willison for his 
outstanding work as Director of the Education Department in the 
Northern Union. This award will be given to teachers in the 
Mid-America Union who have made an exceptional contribution 
to the ministry of education. Dr. Dean Hubbard (left), President of 
Union College, and Randall Fox (right), Director of the Education 
Department with the Mid-America Union, presented the award. 
Elder Willison has recently retired. 

Dr. K. M. Kennedy, a member of the staff at Union College, 
received the General Conference award, THE CITATION OF 
EXCELLENCE, an award given to individuals who have made an 
outstanding contribution to education in North America. Dr. 
Kennedy is completing his 47 year as an Adventist educator. He is 
joined by his wife, Dr. Theresa Kennedy, Director of Nursing at 
Union College, and Dr. Dean Hubbard, President of Union Col-
lege. Dr. George Babcock of the General Conference Education 
Department made the presentation at a recent chapel service at 
Union College. 



Representatives from the General Conference Publishing Department, the Review 
and Herald Publishing Association, Adventist Book Center managers and associates 
from five unions in the North American Division, as well as representatives from Austra-
lia and England met at the Pacific Press recently for the annual Pacific Press territory 
ABC sales clinic. 

_HIGHLIGHTR 

CRBF Produces 
IYDP Visual Program 

In an effort to bring the immense 
needs of the estimated 35 million hand-
icapped Americans to our attention, 
the United Nations has declared 1981 
as the International Year of Disabled 
Persons. 

Christian Record Braille Founda-
tion, in cooperation with 1980 Annual 
Council action, is one of over 300 par-
ticipating organizations working 
hand-in-hand with the U.S. Council 
actively promoting the IYDP. 

As a part of CRBF's emphasis geared 
to the Seventh-day Adventist Church, 
a multi-media presentation, titled 
"Challenge to Survive," has been pro-
duced and is ready for distribution for 
showing in local churches. 

It stresses what the laity of our faith 
can do to befriend and reach the dis-
abled in their respective communities. 

Showings can be scheduled by con-
tacting the Personal Ministries Depart-
ment of your local conference. 

Institutional Services/ESDA 
Gets Toll-free Numbers 

Toll-free telephone numbers have 
now been installed in both the East and 
West Coast offices of Institutional Ser-
vices/ESDA. They are IS/EAST—(800) 
638-0988; IS/WEST—(800) 854-5143, 
(800) 442-5267 (California only). 
Adventist institutions are now able to 
order supplies during business hours 
(9 a.m.-4 p.m. Monday through Thurs-
day; 9 a.m.-11 a.m. Friday), and obtain 
immediate information on specific 
requirements, up-to-the-minute pric-
ing, and delivery schedules. 

World Purchasing Manager Erwin 
Mack and West Coast Office Manager 
Mrs. Lorene Beaulieu have assigned 
purchasing agents to respond to tele-
phone requests and say they encour- 
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age denominational administrators to 
check with IS/ESDA before commit-
ting themselves to an order. Because 
of volume sales, discounts can be 
offered which average 30-35%. 
According to Erwin Mack, IS/ESDA is 
the largest purchaser in the world of 
Dukane projectors (6,000 in three 
years), used by Adventist laypersons in 
giving Bible studies. 

Movie projectors and other audio-
visual supplies are listed in a new 
catalog available on request. 

There are a few restrictions: Those 
who live in Alaska and Hawaii cannot 
use either of the toll-free numbers. 
Callers in Maryland and Bermuda are 
excluded from using the IS/EAST 
number. 

Harvest Time '81 
By Ron Halvorsen 

"But ye shall receive power, after 
that the HOLY GHOST is come upon 
you: and ye shall be witnesses unto 
ME both in Jerusalem, and in all 
Judaea, and in Samaria, and unto the 
uttermost part of the earth." Acts 1:8 
(Emphasis supplied.) 

In Acts 1:8 the apostle outlines the 
soul winning program for the church. 
Harvest '81 is the application of God's 
program. The ministerial department 
and the evangelistic team are dedi- 
cated to reaching our goal of a "fin-
ished work." But public evangelism 
cannot possibly succeed without a 
concerted effort of personal witness 
by our membership. 
"The church of Christ has been 
organized on earth for missionary 
purposes, and it is of the highest 
importance that every individual 
member of the church should be a 
sincere laborer together with God, 
filled with the Spirit, having the mind 
of Christ, perfected in sympathy with 
Christ, and therefore bending every  

energy according to his entrusted 
ability, to the saving of souls." Ellen 
G. White, An Appeal to Our 
Churches on Behalf of Missionary 
Work, p. 28. 

Harvest Time '81 could be and 
should be the greatest experience of 
the churches in Mid-America. Evange-
lism has never been better. Soul win-
ning potential is beyond our 
imagination, so we must wake up and 
arise to the task "for the fields are ripe 
for harvest." 

Our union evangelists are doing 
their part and have baptized over 1,000 
in 1980. Lyle Albrecht, Dale Brusett, 
Richard Halversen, Cline Johnson, 
Tony Thompson and Willard Zima are 
dedicated to the success of Harvest 
Time '81. When they are in your area 
support them with your prayers, your 
attendance and your sacrifice. Let's 
make this the biggest, the best and the 
last year. 

Ron Halvorsen is director of the Ministerial 
Association of the Mid-America Union. 

Church's Position on 
Military Service Unchanged 
By Charles Martin 

Now that draft registration has 
already taken place for young men 
born during the years 1960-1962, the 
plan is for every 18-year-old to register 
within 30 days before or after his birth-
day. All Adventist young men are 
urged to register at the appointed 
time. If you have already registered 
and have not received an acknowl-
edgement letter within 90 days, you 
are not considered legally registered 
and you should check on this 
immediately. 

With the registration has come 
reports in some areas that the church 
has changed its position concerning 
military service. This is not true. What 
was advocated by the church as far 
back as Civil War days is still held 
today, namely, the noncombatant (1-
A-0) position. This means a willing-
ness to respond to a military draft and 
serve as loyal citizens in uniform, but 
not train with or use a weapon, thus 
following the Lord's teaching of not 
taking human life. 

It is important that all members are 
clear on this subject. Where the mis-
understanding began we are not sure. 
One fact should be mentioned. Since 
the late 60's the church has stressed 
the importance of personal decision 
and has offered support to all youth 
whether they choose the combat posi-
tion (1-A), pacifist position (1-0), or 
that which the church teaches, non-
combatancy (1-A-0). Such a decision 
is not a test of fellowship. 

This is the same position the church 



"HARVEST TIME '81" 

FAITH BAPTISM OBJECTIVE 

Only three, more weeks until Youth 
Baptism Day. Let's make our bap-
tismal thermometer really move up 
on March 29th. 

Dec. 26 1)PIIP 	4,000 

Sept. 26 

June 27 

Mar. 28 	  1,000 

MID- 
AMERICA 

3,000 

2,000 
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has always held, but in earlier years the 
emphasis on one thought may have 
overshadowed the basic teaching. It 
should be clearly understood that at 
the present time as always, the church 
feels that the noncombatant position 
best reflects the Christian's effort to 
loyally serve his country as well as his 
God. 

To better prepare our young men 
for the certain draft and to help them 
make decisions concerning military 
service, a special training program is 
now being developed. The goal is to 
help prepare our young people for the 
future as the Medical Cadet Corps 
program did in past years. More infor-
mation will be given in the near future. 

Charles Martin is director of the General 
Conference National Service Organization. 

Pacific Press Finishes 
Busiest Year in History 

Atter a year of extraordinary cost-
saving measures and basic reassess-
ment of publishing house goals, the 
financial status of Pacific Press Publish-
ing Association is surprisingly strong at 
a time when the general economy is 
drastically affecting other publishers. 
Pacific Press has had its busiest year in 
history. 

Reports show that more than $20 
million worth of soul-saving literature 
was shipped out last year. Periodicals 
surpassed all previous records with 
monthly average printings of 500,000 
Signs of the Times; 751,600 El Centine-
las (this includes issues in 5 languages); 
77,700 Viva Mejors (a bi-monthly); 
48,000 Primary Treasures and 66,000 
Our Little Friends (both weekly 
papers), to name a few. 

Publicaciones Interamericanas S.A. 
Pacific Press de Mexico opened its 
doors officially in Montemorelos on 

ap Brought to you by 
Pacific Press 

July 21, 1980. The Pacific Press built and 
equipped the plant and has provided 
the working capital. This new branch 
will greatly augment the literature 
work in the Mexican Union and the 
work in the whole Inter-American 
Division. 

The Pacific Press is grateful for God's 
providence in the past and for the 
hope it shares with the world through 
the printed page. 

General Conference 
Appoints Committee 

A "Daniel and Revelation Commit-
tee" has been appointed by the Gen-
eral Conference Committee to 
implement the agreement among 
those who attended the Glacier View 
Conference. 

Chairman of the new committee is 
William R. Lesher, Director of the Bib-
lical Research Institute. He said that 
the members would examine the 
problems in Daniel 8:14 and chapters 7 
and 12. They intend to concentrate on 
passages frequently used by Seventh-
day Adventists, compare the teaching 
of the prophetic books with that of 
Leviticus and Hebrews, and follow the 
counsel of Ellen G. White to study the 
book of Revelation in connection with 
Daniel. 

Dr. Lesher expects a minimum of 
two years will be needed for the study. 

Television Repeat— 
"Our Largest Minority—
The Disabled" 

The 60-minute TV network special, 
"Our Largest Minority—The Dis-
abled," will be shown again on Sun-
day, May 31. 

The program shows people at the 
Center for Independent Living, Berke- 

ley, California, which operates a hous-
ing referral program, computer 
training program, and a variety of ser-
vices for blind and deaf persons. 

The film indicates there are 50 mil-
lion disabled people in the United 
States. Handicapped persons are 
heard saying that they are frequently 
under-appreciated, under-valued in 
the employment market, and often 
considered to be mentally sub-
normal. 

The film will be shown on about 100 
NBC affiliate stations at 1 p.m. Eastern 
Time. Viewers should check local list-
ings for time and station. 

Andrews University Biology 
Department Plans Tour 

The biology department of Andrews 
University will sponsor a study tour of 
Australia, New Zealand and Fiji during 
the winter quarter of 1982. 

Dr. Asa C. Thoresen, chairman of the 
Biology Department, and Dr. Dennis 
Woodland, professor of botany at 
Andrews, will lead the expedition 
which covers 8,000-10,000 miles of sur-
face travel in Australia. 

The study tour will begin December 
27, 1981, and end March 10, 1982. It is 
being announced almost a year in 
advance to allow students to make the 
necessary adjustments in their curricu-
lum, to provide time for savings, and to 
give them opportunity for in-depth 
reading on the region to make the trip 
more meaningful. 

A 	1001 

ABC Feature For April 
the 24-volume 

BibLearn Series of Books 
People from the Old Testament and the New Testament have been 

described by superior writers and portrayed by excellent illustrators. Based 
solely on events related in the Bible, each book is sound Christian 
material for children. 

The BibLearn books make excellent ref-
erence and resource materials with the Sabbath 
School lessons. 

Regularly priced at U.S. $105.00. Special 
introductory offer only U.S. $74.95. 
Please add tax and 10% to cover postage and handling Send 
your order to your local Adventist Book Center 



UNSET CALENDAR 
Apr 3 Apr 10 Apr 17 Apr 24 

Denver, CO 6:26 6:33 6:40 6:47 
Grand Junc., CO 6:39 6:46 6:53 7:00 
Cedar Rapids, IA 6:34 6:42 6:50 6:57 
Des Moines, IA 6:42 6:49 6:57 7:04 
Dubuque, IA 6:31 6:38 6:46 6:54 
Sioux City. IA 6:53 7:01 7:09 7:17 
Topeka, KS 6:48 6:55 7:01 7:08 
Duluth, MN 6:40 6:50 6:59 7:09 
Internl. Falls, MN 6:47 6:57 7:07 7:18 
Minneapolis, MN 6:43 6:52 7:01 7:10 
Rochester, MN 6:39 6:47 6:56 7:04 
St. Cloud, MN 6:47 6:56 7:05 7:14 
Kansas City. MO 6:44 6:50 6:57 7:04 
St. Louis. MO 6:26 6:32 6:39 6:46 
Lincoln, NE 6:53 7:01 7:08 7:15 
Scottsbluff, NE 6:22 6:29 6:37 6:45 
Bismarck. ND 7:14 7:24 7:33 7:43 
Devils Lake, ND 7:08 7:18 7:28 7:38 
Fargo. NO 6:59 7:08 7:18 7:27 
Williston, NO 7:27 7:37 7:47 7:57 
Huron, SD 7:02 7:11 7:19 7:28 
Pierre. SD 7:11 7:19 7:28 7:38 
Rapid City, SD 6:21 6:30 6:38 6:47 
Sioux Falls, SD 6:56 7:04 7:12 7:21 
Casper. WY 6:34 6 42 6:50 6:58 

_CALENDAR OF EVENTS_ _OBITUARIES_ 
MID-AMERICA 

Apr. 4-World Intercessory Prayer Offen-
sive Begins. 

CENTRAL STATES 

Apr. 4-Conference-wide AY Meeting, 
Kansas City, MO. Richard Barron, speaker. 

AY Oratorical and Bible Bowl Contests. 

IOWA-MISSOURI 

Apr. 17, 18-Oak Park Alumni Weekend, 
Nevada Seventh-day Adventist Church. 

May 3-Lay Advisory, Sunnydale Academy, 
11:00 a.m. 

June 3-6-Camp Meeting, Sunnydale, MO. 
June 19-20-Camp Meeting, Des Moines, 

IA. 
June 26-27-Camp Meeting, Sioux City, IA. 
Aug. 14-15-Camp Meeting, Iowa City, IA. 
Aug. 28-29-Camp Meeting, Cape Girar-

deau, MO. 
Sept. 18-19-Camp Meeting, Springfield, 

MO. 

KANSAS-NEBRASKA 
Apr. 11-Literature Evangelist Emphasis 

Sabbath. 
Apr. 20-24-Environmental School, Camp 

Arrowhead. 
Apr. 25-Sabbath School Workshop, 

Alliance, NE. 
Apr. 26-PVA Operating Committee, Platte 

Valley Academy. 
Apr. 28-EA Operating Committee, Enter- 

prise Academy. 

LEGAL NOTICE 

SPECIAL SESSION OF THE 
SOUTH DAKOTA CONFERENCE 
OF SEVENTH-DAY ADVENTISTS 

Notice is hereby given that a special session of 
the South Dakota Conference of Seventh-day 
Adventists will be held Sunday, April 26, 1981, 
beginning at 1:00 p.m. at the Pierre Seventh-day 
Adventist Church, 1220 East Robinson Street, 
Pierre, South Dakota. This special session is being 
called by the South Dakota Conference executive 
committee for the purpose of considering the 
feasibility of the merger of the South Dakota 
Conference with the North Dakota Conference, 
and any other business that may properly come 
before the session. 

Delegation from the churches comprising the 
South Dakota Conference is per the following 
basis: one delegate for each church organization 
and one delegate for each fifteen members of 
each church, or fraction thereof. 

George W. Liscombe, President 
Doug Hilliard, Secretary 

ATTENTION, TAKOMA ACADEMY 
GRADUATES! Alumni weekend for 
Takoma Academy in Takoma Park, Mary-
land, is April 11 and 12. The speaker for 
Sabbath church service will be Neal Wilson, 
president of the General Conference of 
Seventh-day Adventists. 

Other scheduled meetings are Friday 
night, 7:30, and Sabbath School at 9:30 a. m. 
Saturday. The Alumni Association Ice 
Cream Festival/business meeting is Satur-
day evening, 6:30. There will be an Alumni 
basketball game at 7:45. 

Please come, especially if you are from 
one of the honor classes: 1971, 1956, or 
1931. For further information, contact Ron 
Bryan at 301-854-6216. 

May 1-7-Literature Evangelist Spring Big 
Week. 

May 4-8-Environmental School, Broken 
Arrow Ranch. 

MINNESOTA 
Apr. 19-22-Dorcas Federation Meetings. 
Apr. 22-Maplewood Academy Board. 
Apr. 23-Minnesota Conference Commit- 

tee Meeting. 
June 5-13-Camp Meeting. 
June 14-Conference Constituency Meet-

ing. 

UNION COLLEGE 

Sacred Artist Concert Series 
Apr. 18-Union College Unionaires, 

Church, 4:00 p.m. 
Apr. 19-The California Boys' Choir, 

Church, 4:00 p.m. 
Apr. 25-Harvest Celebration, Church, 

4:00 p.m. 

Family Entertainment Series 
Apr. 4-Chopin Lives, Robert Guralnik 

in dramatic concert. Auditorium, 
8:00 p.m. 

Apr. 11-Internationally acclaimed drama. 
"St. Mark's Gospel." Church, 8:00 p.m. 

Apr. 18-Union College Gymnastics 
Team performing, Auditorium, 
8:00 p.m. 

Apr. 25-Film "Jungle Book," Audito 
rium, 8:30 p.m. 

May 2-Lincoln Civic Orchestra, College 
View Church, 8:45 p.m. 

ANDREWS UNIVERSITY 1981 HOME-
COMING WILL BE HELD May 1 to 3. 
Honored will be the golden class of '31 and 
the silver class of '56. A special law obser-
vance emphasis will be sponsored by the 
Andrews Alumni Association and the Insti-
tute of Law during the weekend. Write to 
the Alumni Office, Andrews University, 
Berrien Springs, MI 49104, or call 616-471-
3124 for further information. 

HIGHLAND ACADEMY ALUMNI WEEK-
END, April 3 to 5, 1981. 

SOUTHWESTERN UNION COLLEGE 
HOMECOMING, April 9-12, 1981. Plan to 
be there! Banquet Thursday evening kicks 
off weekend activities. Honor classes: 1931, 
1941, 1956, 1961, 1971. To nominate candi-
dates for this year's Hall of Fame awards, or 
to obtain information about Homecoming, 
write to: Alumni Association, Development 
Office, Southwestern Adventist College, 
Keene, TX 76059. 

_WEDDING__ 
Judson-Shultz 

Carol Shultz and Richard Judson, Jr., 
were united in marriage on January 10, 
1981, in Ankeny, IA. 

Carol is the daugther of Mr. and Mrs. A. 
V. Shultz of Topeka, KS, and Richard is the 
son of Elder and Mrs. Richard Judson, Sr., of 
Ankeny, IA. Elder Judson officiated. The 
couple is now living in Ankeny. 

BIGGERS, Geneva Eugenia, was born Feb. 29, 
1888 in Clay County, IA, and died Feb. 18, 1981 in 
Richardson, TX. She was a member of the Ne-
vada, IA church and is survived by her daugh-
ter, Mrs. Olive Harden. 

BLATTNER, Jean A. (nee Sawa), began life in 
Duluth, MN, on Sept. 8, 1940, and died in Duluth 
on Feb. 6, 1981. She married Bill Blattner, Jr., in 
1959. Survivors include Bill; her sons, Scott, 
Christopher and Patrick; her mother, Pearl Sowa; 
and her sisters, Janice Spears and Patricia Sowa. 

CRAIG, Nancy Martha Gardner, was born June 
7, 1881, in Barton County, MO, and died Jan. 27, 
1 981 in Hutchinson, KS. She is survived by 2 
daughters, Mrs. Twyla Coats Powell and Mrs. 
Buela Coats Rusk; nine grandchildren, 33 great-
grandchildren and 25 great-great-grandchildren. 
Mrs. Craig has been a member of the Carthage, 
MO, church for the last 50 years. 

DOMIJAN, Carl D., was born Aug. 25, 1896, in 
Yugoslavia and died Jan. 3, 1981, in St. Louis, 
MO. He is survived by wife Mary Domijan; two 
daughters, Amelia Manestar and Delores Taylor; 
two sons, Hubert and Frank. 

ELLIS, Ina Taylor, was born June 6, 1908, in St. 
Louis, MO, and died Feb. 1, 1981, at St. Louis, 
MO. She is survived by one daughter and one 
son, Ina Blackwell and Arville Taylor. 

GEHLERT, Margaret, born July 22, 1902, at St. 
Louis, MO, and died Dec. 25, 1980,    in St. Louis. 
She is survived by one daughter, Florence 
Gehlert. 

HERBEL, Reinhart, was born Mar. 11, 1902, in 
Russia, and came to America as a child, and to 
Alsen, ND, in 1919.     He was a member of the 
Langdon Seventh-day Adventist Church. Survi-
vors are his wife, Mary; four daughters, Mrs. Syl-
vester (Iris) Severtson, Mrs. Edwin (LaVern) 
Grossman, Mrs. Leslie (Lorraine) Christian, Mrs. 
Robert (Marion) Albrecht; seven sons, Dallas, 
Marvin, Donald, Elroy, Vernon, Gilbert and Ray-
burn; one brother; 45 grandchildren and 24 
great-grandchildren. 

LYLE, Francis, Jr., was born May 19, 1921, in 
Spring Ranch, NE, and passed away Feb. 10, 
1981, at St. Joseph, MO. He is survived by his 
daughter, Judy Stone; a brother, Wayne; two sis-
ters, Mary Lou Cornell and Ruth Ann Mills; and 
four grandchildren. 

ZIMMERMAN, Roland C. E., was born Mar. 10, 
1908, in Maryville, WI, and died Jan. 16, 1981, at 
St. Louis, MO. Survivors include his wife Geral-
dine; one son, Dr. Roland Zimmerman, Jr.; and 
two daughters. Rosemary Bougher and Susan. 

_ANNOUNCEMENTS  
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_ADVERTISEMENTS 

PORTER MEMORIAL HOSPITAL: Immediate 
openings for Respiratory Therapists in expanding 
cardiopulmonary department. Positions include 
routine work as well as functions on a physician's 
assistant level. Salary commensurate with expe-
rience plus excellent benefits. Contact: Eunice 
Sackett, Personnel, 2525 S. Downing, Denver, CO 
80210. (303) 778-1955, Ext. 1611. 

SINGLET Have you tried our exclusive compu-
ter dating service? If not, you may be missing out 
on someone really special. Why wait any longer? 
Write ADVENTIST CONTACT, P.O. Box 4250, 
Takoma Park, MD 20012. 

MALE ACADEMY STUDENT wants summer 
work on farm. Willing to work hard. Contact Ale-
tha Ellis, P.O. Box 208, Norman, OK 72070. 

EDEN VALLEY HEALTH CONDITIONING 
CENTER AND MEDICAL CLINIC, Loveland, 
Colorado, offers you a physician-directed, indi-
vidualized program to meet your health needs. 
Our next "Better-Weigh" program is scheduled 
for May. For more information, call: 303-667-6911. 

EDEN VALLEY SANITARIUM, Loveland, 
Colorado, a health-care facility licensed by the 
State of Colorado, offers you an ideal setting for 
your loved ones who can no longer live alone. 
For more information, call: 303-667-6911. 

FOR SALE: OPTOMETRIC HAND EQUIP-
MENT: B & L Loose lense prism set, Trail Frames in 
good condition; New A 0 Paraboline projecto 
Chart Slide and others. C. H. Turner, 2520 South 
Downing, Denver, Colorado 80210; 303-733-3771. 

FOR SALE: Telephone Evangelism System, a 
Pass It On answering/message unit with complete 
set of message tapes. $400-plus new, asking $275. 
Call (712) 243-4430. 

NORTHWEST ARKANSAS AND NORTH-
EAST OKLAHOMA Real Estate, country area, 
trees, streams, clean air, lots of water, friendly 
people, low taxes, moderate climate. Write for 
free catalog. Dick Carlson, Gray Realtors, Box 676, 
Gentry, AK 72734. 501-736-8774. 

SPECIAL PRICES TO ALL Seventh-day 
Adventists on all of our new cars, trucks, and vans. 
Buy the new one for $195.00 over dealer invoice. 
We also offer these programs including but not 
limited to: 1. 7% window price rebated on most 
1981 models. 2. Quaker Kote Rustproofing—no 
mileage or time limit. 3. 5-year or 50,000-mile 
warranty. 4. Sunday delivery with 20-day permit 
for out-of-staters. 5. All current manufacturer's 
discounts effective at time of purchase. Bacon 
Sales and Service, Inc., Two Harbors, MN 55616, 
Phone (218) 834-2257. Three-time recipient of 
Chrysler's "Distinguished Dealer Award." 
Chrysler-Plymouth-Dodge-Dodge Trucks. 

BOOKS NEEDED: Books of all types and sub-
ject matter—fine arts, stories, theology, English, 
poetry, science, history, archaeology, etc. Please 
send to Bugema Adventist College, c/o Pastor J. B. 
Villagomez, P.O. Box 6529, Kampala, Uganda. 

RN'S AND LPN'S make the right move—Join 
our staff at WASHINGTON ADVENTIST HOSPI-
TAL. If you're considering a change, we have a 
unique opportunity for you! We offer an excel-
lent salary with shift differential, outstanding 
benefits and a career opportunity with our dedi-
cated staff. 356-bed acute care facility, 20 minutes 
from the Nation's Capital monuments, Kennedy 
Center, Georgetown, and the Cherry Blossoms. 
For further information, contact Teresa Lynd, RN, 
Nurse Recruiter. (301) 891-5230 (collect), 7600 
Carroll Avenue, Takoma Park, MD 20012. E 0 E. 

REGISTERED PHYSICAL THERAPIST 
needed. Excellent benefits, salary commensurate 
with experience. Enjoy mild winters, nearby SDA 
schools and Fort Worth shopping. Contact the 
Personnel Department at Huguley Memorial 
Hospital, Box 6337, Fort Worth, TX 76115 or call 
(817) 293-9110. 

STAFF RADIATION ONCOLOGY TECH-
NOLOGIST. If you have graduated from an AMA 
approved radiation therapy program and if you 
are looking for a change, please call Loma Linda 
University Medical Center, Personnel 
Department—Warner McClure (714) 796-7311, 
Ext. 3280. 

BECOME A MEMBER OF THE MOST PRO- 
GRESSIVE RESPIRATORY THERAPY Depart-
ment in Central Florida. Twenty-six paid days off 
yearly, excellent benefits, above average wages. 
Extensive heart surgery program with active RT 
involvement. Contact Debbie Webb 305/897-
1998 (collect) or write Florida Hospital Employ-
ment, 601 E. Rollins, Orlando, FL 32803. 

TAPES FOR SALE. $1.00 donation for each 
tape. Bible, sermons, health, evangelistic tapes. 
Blank tapes, 70¢ each; 90 minutes long. Send for 
catalog; enclose 15¢ stamp. "Voice in the Wilder-
ness," 33 Pigeon Drive, Key Largo, FL 33037. Mis-
sionary project. 

EXCITING HOME BUSINESS. Herbal combi-
nations, dehydrated foods, organic food supple-
ments, natural skin care products. Ground-floor 
opportunity. Buy products wholesale for your 
own use or start your own business. BJM, Inc., 563 
East Long Court, Littleton, CO 80122. 303-797-
3918. 

ASSISTANT NURSING DIRECTOR needed 
for physical rehabilitation specialty to oversee 
day to day functions and implement policies. 
Requires BSN and 2 years supervisory rehabilita-
tion experience preferred. Apply to Assistant 
Administrator, Reading Rehabilitation Hospital, 
R.D. #1, Box 250, Reading, PA 19607, 215-777-7615. 

MEDICAL RECORDS DIRECTOR: Full time 
position. Responsible for managing small depart-
ment. Requires ART and 3 years management 
experience or RRA with 1 year. For more informa-
tion call or write Assistant Administrator, Reading 
Rehabilitation Hospital, R.D. #1, Box 250, Read-
ing, PA 19607, 215-777-7615. 

HOLY LAND TOUR—walk where Jesus 
walked, pray where Jesus prayed. See for yourself 
where Bible history occurred. Plan now to tour 
the Holy Land this fall with other SDA's. October 
12 departure. A never to be forgotten experience. 
Contact lack Shaffer, 119 West Shawnee, Gardner, 
KS 66030. 19131 884-6490. 

MOVING? LET CENTURY REALTY, INC. in 
Lincoln, Nebraska, assure you of a smooth trans-
action! We're the experts in real estate! Call col-
lect or write Nora or Bob Krein, 6105 "0" Street, 
Lincoln, NE 68510 (402) 483-2951 or (402) 423-7365. 

URGENTLY NEEDED: Registered Physical 
Therapist and Registered Physical Therapy Assist-
ant. We offer excellent salaries and fringe bene-
fits, incentive programs, close to church school 
and academy, beautiful lakes and camping facili-
ties nearby. Call us collect at (615) 865-2373 or 
write Personnel Office, Madison Hospital, 500 
Hospital Drive. Madison, TN 37115. 

AHS NORTH IS SEEKING TRAINABLE PER-
SONS with education or experience in Behav-
ioral Science or Counseling for Alcoholism 
treatment programs. Variety of positions availa-
ble. Recovering alcoholic or substance abusers 
needed. Contact AHS North, 15 Salt Creek Lane, 
Hinsdale, IL 60521. (312) 920-1100. 

REGISTERED NURSES NEEDED for hospital 
under management of Adventist Health System-
West. Excellent salary and benefits. Congenial 
church and school. Located in mild four-season 
valley with easy access to year round recreational 
attractions. Day and night shifts available in Med/ 
Surg and ICU/CCU units. Contact Marcia Scha-
lesky, R.N., Director of Nursing Services, West 
Shoshone General Hospital, Kellogg, ID 83837. 
Phone (208) 784-1221. 

SUN CITY, CALIFORNIA ADVENTIST 
CHURCH NEEDS YOU! Retire in an economical 
adult community served by Adventist Medical 
Group. Enjoy year around sunny days and cool 
nights away from smog, noise, and congestion. 
Thirty-five miles from Loma Linda. Write: SDA 
Church, Box 58, Sun City, CA 92381 or call: (714) 
679-2692 or 679-9887. 

SOCIAL SERVICE DIRECTOR needed for 80- 
bed physical rehabilitation hospital. Responsible 
for managing a department of four employees by 
providing direction, clinical supervision, evalu- 
ating workload, preparing budgets and staffing 
needs. Requires MSW, ACSW desirable, tho-
rough knowledge of medical social work, ability 
to plan and direct programs. Two years' manage-
rial experience. Apply to Assistant Administrator, 
Reading Rehabilitation Hospital, R.D. #1, Box 250, 
Reading, PA 19607, 215-777-7615. 

FLORIDA HOSPITAL NEEDS REGISTERED 
NURSES with Critical Care experience. Benefits 
include continuing education, vacation, health 
care plans, plus weekend and night shift bonus. 
Contact Jeff Cordone, Nurse Recruiter (collect), 
305-897-1998, or write Employment, 601 E. Rollins, 
Orlando, FL 32803. 

PIANOS FOR CHURCH OR HOME—spinets, 
consoles, studios, uprights, and grands. Mason & 
Hamlin, Chickering, Knabe, Baldwin and many 
other fine names. New and rebuilt. Contact: Art 
Lickey, Pianos Unlimited, 1277 Broadway, Denver, 
CO 80203. (303) 571-5121. 

INSTANT SPEED READING COURSE. Dou-
ble reading speed in 7-10 days. Proven scientific 
system developed at Loma Linda and sold all over 
the world. Any age successful. Life time manual 
increases speed, comprehension and enjoyment. 
Reviewing renews skills! Now save $10.00! Short 
time special, only $20.00. 8-day money back guar-
antee. Free information. Cash, check, or money 
order. Development Skills, 4920 NE Glison #406, 
Portland, OR 97213. 

NOW IS THE TIME to catch up on your musical 
education. Detailed hymn instruction. Let Jesus 
"play" center. (Really!) 6 large books, $18.50 
while they last. "So You Want To Play The Piano." 
Rt. 6, Box 101 BB, Florence, MS 39073. 

CASSETTES FOR YOUR CASSETTE MINIS-
TRY. Standard C-60, 46¢ each. C-90, 58¢ each, per 
100-tape case lot. Premium (Music) quality tapes 
just pennies more. Special length tape orders 
accepted. Lower prices for large quantity orders. 
Cassette boxes and labels also available. Call 314-
893-2782 or write: Pass It On Ministries, 4715 Hen-
wick Lane, Jefferson City, MO 65101. 

NOTICE 
Pop-n-Eat America's Newest Popping Corn! 15-

2# bags for $21.90 and 6-2# bags for $9.00, post-
paid. Send check with order to: The Pop-n-Eat 
Industry, c/o Castle Valley Institute, Box 1120, 
Moab, Utah 84532. 

Pop-n-Eat, originated by the Russell James Fam-
ily, is an Alaska Academy of Horticultural Sciences 
Introduction. 

REGISTERED OR CERTIFIED NUCLEAR 
MEDICINE TECHNOLOGIST willing to also 
work in Diagnostic Ultra-sound and C.T. Scanner. 
Potential to grow and develop skills in progressive 
institution in beautiful East Tennessee. Takoma 
Adventist Hospital, Greeneville, TN 37743. Call 
Personnel (615) 639-4721. 

EXPERIENCED (3-5 yrs.) BUSINESS APPLI-
CATIONS PROGRAMMER with TEAM LEADER 
capabilities for acute-care hospital in San Diego 
area. Data base and multi-keyed access concepts 
essential. HP-3000 experience desireable. Contact 
Steve Bulter, Director Data Processing, Paradise 
Valley Hospital, 2400 E. 4th Street, National City, 
CA 92050. Call (714) 474-6311, Ext. 2120 days or 
475-1036 evenings. 

Advertisements are not solicited but are published as an accommodation. They MUST be sent to the 
local conference for approval before being published in the Mid-America Adventist Outlook. Ads 
appearing in the Outlook are printed without endorsement or recommendation of the Mid-America 
Union Conference and The Mid-America Adventist Outlook does not accept responsibility for 
categorical or typographical errors. The advertising rate for these columns is WOO for each insertion 
up to 40 words, plus 20 cents for each additional word, for ads originating in the Mid-America Union. 
The rate for ads coming from outside this territory is S11.00 for 40 words or less, plus 25 cents for each 
additional word. Payment must accompany advertisement. Rates for display advertising are available 
upon request. 
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VEGETARIAN BURGER' 
Mr. Manager: you are authorized to act as our agent for redemption of this 
coupon. We will reimburse you for the face value of the coupon, plus Sc  for 
handling, provided that you and the consumer have complied with the fol-
lowing terms: Invoice showing purchase in the last 90 days of sufficient stock 
to cover coupons presented for redemption. Coupon is good on the purchase 
of one 20-ounce can of VEGETARIAN BURGER.' 

Consumer must pay any sales tax involved. Void 
when presented by any outside agent, broker or 
others who are not retail distributors of our mer-
chandise. or where taxed, prohibited or restricted 
by law. Any other application of this coupon consti-
tutes fraud. Offer good only in continental United 
States, Alaska and Hawaii. 

Cash values: 1/20 of Ir. For redemption of properly 
received and handled coupons, mail to: Miles Labo-
ratories, Inc.. Worthington Foods. P.O. Box 1552, 

CI n ton , Iowa 52734. Good only when 
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WORTHINGTON 
Putting Goocaffaste Ingo Good 2Vutition 

Worthington Foods Worthr%Ohlo 43085 
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When your special recipe calls for burger, you 
want the tastiest one available...because good 
beginnings make the happiest endings. That's why 
so many creative cooks choose Worthington brand 
Vegetarian Burger' It has the good, good taste to 
help make your dish something really special. 

And why wait? Plan your next meal now 
around our new Burger Boats recipe. It tastes every 
bit as good as it looks. Be sure to save with this 
valuable coupon, too. 

Write For Our NEW KITCHEN CREATIONS 
Featuring Vegetarian Burger. 

SAVORY BURGER BOATS 
2 tablespoons vegetable oil 

	
1 tablespoon chopped 

2/3 cup chopped celery 	 parsley 
1/4 cup thinly sliced green 

	
3/4 cup (3 ounces) shredded 

onion 
	

American cheese (divided) 
1 medium tomato (peeled, 	1 can tomato sauce 

seeded and chopped) 
	

(8 ounces) 
1 can Worthington 
	

6-10 hard rolls (number 
VEGETARIAN BURGER" 

	
depends on size of rolls) 

(20 ounces) 

Heat oil in a skillet. Add celery and onion. Saute at medium 
heat until vegetables are tender-crisp. Add chopped tomato 
continuing to saute 2 minutes longer. Combine cooked vegetables 
and VEGETARIAN BURGER in a large bowl. Add parsley 1/2 cup 
shredded cheese and 1/3 cup tomato sauce. (Reserve remaining 
tomato sauce to serve with Savory Burger Boats.) Mix thoroughly 
but gently. Yields 3-1/2 cups. 

Slice tops off the hard rolls. Scoop out the soft bread leaving a 
1/2 inch thick shell. Fill shells with the VEGETARIAN BURGER 
mixture. Each roll will require about 1/3 to 1/2 cup mixture, 
depending on the size. Sprinkle the filled rolls with the remaining 
1/4 cup shredded cheese. Place filled rolls on a baking sheet Bake 
at 400° for 10 to 15 minutes or until thoroughly heated. Garnish 
with additional sliced green onion, if desired. Serve with 
remaining heated tomato sauce. Serves 6 to 10. 

VEGETARIAN 
BURGER 
The taste makes the difference. 
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